

Website: oundle.gov.uk

Twitter: @OundleCouncil

Instagram: oundletowncouncil

Facebook: @www.oundle.gov.uk



Oundle Town Council grants support your community

Oundle Town Council (OTC) sets a small budget each year to provide grants to local groups and charitable organisations within the parish of Oundle. This year to mark the Coronation of King Charles III OTC made available grants to enable organisations to commemorate the event. To see all the organisations who have benefited from a grant this year and to apply for a grant visit OTC website

oundle.gov.uk/community-grants



Oundle & District Choral Society

Oundle & District Choral Society used the 'Arts' grant to put on their March concert held in St Peter's Church. The concert was a great success, with an audience of over 150 enjoying a delightful selection of music.

Oundle Town Rowing Club

Oundle Town Rowing Club used the 'Community Support' grant towards making vital improvements to their car park. The work has made a big difference to accessibility and safety which will be of most benefit to members and visitors in the winter months.







Volunteer Action Coronation Party

Volunteer Action is just one of Oundle's community groups benefiting from the Coronation grant. They used the grant to put on a special Coronation Party with thirty members of the Volunteer Action Befriending Scheme and accompanying carers enjoying a fun afternoon filled with food, music and games. Creating new friendships and reducing social isolation in the community.



Dangerous driving on market days

Sadly we've been notified by our Thursday and Farmers market traders that impatient drivers have ignored the road closed signs and driven onto the market place before they have finished for the day. Oundle Town Council has the market rights to close this road under the Road Traffic Act. Drivers ignoring the road closure

are breaking the law and risking the lives of market traders and pedestrians'.

The market place is covered by CCTV cameras and footage of dangerous driving will be sent to the Police for their investigations. The Police have been informed and may patrol the markets at closing time.

Dawn Chorus Day with Pip Horsnail

Very early on Sunday 7 May Pip Horsnail, Snipe Meadow Warden, met with local residents to listen and identify the beautiful songbirds living on Snipe Meadow. This was a free event giving residents a chance to enjoy the many wonderful inhabitants we have on Snipe Meadow. Look out for the Dexter Cows returning to Snipe Meadow this summer.



Anglian Water to carry out necessary repairs on Glapthorn & New Road



Anglian Water has scheduled to renew the mains pipe on part of Glapthorn Road and New Road starting on Monday **3 July 2023** and completing by approximately **5 April 2024**. This work will require traffic lights and some parts of the road will be closed as they carry out the work. **Delays will be likely,**

please use alternative routes where possible. Anglian Water will also be using part of the Recreation Ground to store materials required for the work; the storage of these materials will not affect users of the Recreation Ground.

For any questions about this work contact Anglian Water on 03457 919155

FARMERS MARKET BUY DIRECT FROM THE FARMER, GROWER OR PRODUCER 2nd Saturday of the month 8.00am to 2.15pm, Market Place, Oundle THURSDAY MARKET TRADITIONAL MARKET - SHOP LOCAL Every Thursday 8.00am to 2.15pm, Market Place, Oundle oundle.gov.uk